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MINUTES OF THE HLAA COMMITTEE MEETING, HELD AT THE ASSOCIATION SHOP AT 09:45 ON SUNDAY 06th OCTOBER 2013.
	Present:

Apologies

	John Camp
 (JC)
Mo Silver (MS)
Wendy Camp (WC)
Chris Read (CR)
Sue Brumby (SB)
Dave Barker (DB)
Rose Bailey (RB)
George Callaway (GC)
Guy Brumby (GB)
	Chairman 
Vice Chairman
Trading Secretary 

Treasurer (P Row Rep)

Secretary

M Row Rep
L/K Row Rep
Q Row Rep
Website (N Row Rep)



	Item
	Discussions & Decisions
	Action & Comments

	(a)
	(b)
	(c)

	1. Welcome & Review of Previous Minutes
	JC opened the meeting and the previous minutes are with JC for review before disseminating.

	JC

	2. Review of Council Issues
	Council Meeting was held 1st October, and the Associations received the wet screen for the shredder.  Also raised -

Security Council's responded negatively to the concerns raised by the Associations.

Hedges the inside hedges along L row & P row were raised as being part of the Councils responsibility.  JC is meeting with Ashley from PCC on Monday and will highlight the issues during a walk round.
Expenditure a breakdown of costs that have been attributed to the site will be sent through to JC shortly.  It has been raised that the savings for the removal of the skip have been lost in the provision of an admin charge for the Council's Allotment Department - this has been challenged as the year notice had not been given to the Associations that this charge will be levied.  On receipt of the breakdown JC will disseminate to all members.

We have been successful in receiving credits to the site when JC has challenged the poor grass cutting.
Clearance of Plots has been raised again by both Council for the fly tipping that is occurring on the plots that are being cleared and by the Associations for the poor quality of the work being done by the Council's contractors.

	All
All
JC / Council

JC

 

	3. Review of Occurrence Book 
	The Shop, Store & several sheds on Q Row were broken into and the generators & strimmers stolen.  This occurred Wed night & the Police were called but failed to attend.

	JC speaking to Police & Council

	4. Issues regarding Secretary
	Website and Signs are to be updated with new information. 

	GB / SB

	5. Review of Accounts
	Currently the bank balance is at £2,864.  


	

	6. Review of Shop Issues
	Shop has been continuing to do well & we were lucky not to have lost stock during the break in this week!  Last years sales are being reviewed and we will shortly be placing this year order.
The Soil Improver is now in and will be limited to 8 bags per Customer on a first come first served basis.

Following the break in WC has spoken to Ashley who has agreed in principle to back us with the plans for a new shop - WC will be submitting a business plan including costings and drawings.  The idea would be to attend a meeting with Council reps to discuss the plans and feasibility of the project around the middle of March 14.  

The Ownership of the new shop will be discussed further as the Council will be part funding it as well.
CR is to investigate what grants and funding we may be able to apply for under the ‘Community and Green initiatives’.
The shop will now only be open at the weekends until 2014.


	WC / GC

CR



	7. Review of any Row Issues
	P Row - P1 & P25 boundaries to be confirmed & also raised the issue regarding the compost bin at the end of P row that has not been removed by the Plot holder or the Council.
P30c Council will be removing the rubbish that has been collected

M Row - Padlock needs to be replaced as it is falling apart.  JC has already raised the issue of the poor quality of the padlocks and the Council have a priority order in place for replacement ones.  Council will also be giving JC some maintenance spray to help with the upkeep.

N Row - paths - can we have signs put up on the gates reminding plot holders that they are responsible for the paths either side of their plots.

Notice Boards - all rows raised the fact that they do need replacing
	JC will speak to Ashley on Monday during the walk round
JC

SB

GC

	8. Forthcoming Events
	Bonfire Saturday 2nd November we have been granted the licence.  If plot holders can bring their burnable waste to N row during the day for the fire to be built.  Anyone who is unable to attend that day should place burnable rubbish at the end of their plots and alert the Association.  Where possible this will be collected on the day.
Tipner bonfire is on 9th November and all are welcome.
	All


	9. AOB
	Following the break in Councillor Jones is supporting us in our complaint to the Police regarding their non attendance and we will be speaking to the new Police Commissioner in Portsmouth.  

Moneyfields, Milton & Long Meadow were all broken in to on the same night as us - their Associations will also be speaking to their local Councillors to raise more support.

The break in at HLA was reported twice by one of the householder's - JC is confirming the information from our witness to challenge the Police statement that we have received.  CR proposed that we purchase a gift to say thank you for the witness vigilance which was agreed

	All


	10. Next Meeting
	Next meeting will be on 14th December in the Coach & Horses. 
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